REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES   
12 OCTOBER 2001

RIVERDALE, LOWER KERSAL, SALFORD

1.0 purpose of report

1.1 To advise of the current position in respect of the re‑negotiation of the terms for the development of Phases 4 and 7 of the Riverdale development, together with the handing back of Phases 5 and 6 to the City Council.

2.0 details

2.1 In order to progress the completion of the above development it was agreed that the existing Development Agreement between Regalian and the City Council would be annulled with alternative arrangements being put in place to ensure the satisfactory treatment of the remaining undeveloped areas.

2.2 These arrangements include for Regalian to be granted a 999 year lease of Phases 4 and 7 for residential development with the Council taking possession of Phases 5 and 6.

2.3 The terms and conditions for the granting of the lease for Phases 4 and 7 have now been agreed but there are outstanding issues in respect of Phases 5 and 6.

2.4 These relate to the existence of an underground surface water pumping station and associated private drainage.  If the Council accepted Phases 5 and 6 without any provision for the pumping station then the Housing Directorate would become liable for any future running and maintenance costs.

2.5 In order to avoid this Regalian have written to the Engineering Division of the Development Services Directorate to request that it be adopted by the North West Water Authority.  This request is now receiving consideration.

2.6 If the pumping station and associated drainage cannot be adopted for any reason then a lease will need to be granted to Regalian together with appropriate easements to cover the existence of the pumping station and its future maintenance.

3.0 conclusion

3.1 Although the terms and conditions of the lease have been agreed the matter cannot be concluded until the issue of the pumping station has been resolved.
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